
LLATA Meeting Notes  
Wednesday, May 18, 2016 

 
Attendance: 
Samantha Knox – CPRS/UDAHS 
Hank Fijalkowski – Millersville 
University  
Katie Parmer – Millersville University  
Francesca Kirk – CPRS  
Karly Kosek – CPRS/CCHS 
Tracy Ross – CPRS 
Jessica Hess – CVHS 
 

Sheila Hershey – Warwick  
Jess Hoenich – CPRS/Cocalico HS 
Ashton Marin – CVHS 
Jennifer Wettig – Hempfield  
Lynette Musser – CPRS 
Lea Vandergrift – OAL/Manheim 
Township 
Cal Napolitano – CPRS/LMH 

 
• The meeting was called to order at 8:27pm by Jess Hoenich at the conclusion 

of a CEU Lecture by Dr. Phillips on Low Back Pain In Young Athletes.  
 

• Jess Hoenich asked if everyone reviewed the meeting minutes from February 
18, 2016 and if there were any questions or concerns. Meeting minutes were 
approved by unanimous vote.  

 
• Katie Parmer gave the Treasurer’s Report. We received $310 in dues this 

year. OAL donated $1,000 to the scholarship fund again. The LLATA Student 
Symposium donated $300 to the scholarship as well in order to offer two 
$650 scholarships this year.  There is currently $801.80 in the LLATA 
Student Symposium fund and $1,248.83 in the LLATA fund totally $2,050.63.  

 
• There was no Secretary Report available as Kimberly Cisneros was not able 

to attend the meeting.  
 
Student Symposium: 

• The student symposium was cancelled this year due to lack of attendance. 
Registration fees were returned to those who had signed up. Jess Hoenich 
offered suggestions for changes to the symposium that could help increase 
participation. Suggestions were as followed: 
- Changing the symposium to every other year or every third year? 
- Changing the time of year that we hold the symposium (Potentially at the 

conclusion of winter sports?) 
• Members were asked to brainstorm ideas of how we can make the 

Symposium more successful in the future so that we do not have to cancel 
again.  

• It was also discussed what we should do with the money and donations that 
had already been received. It was decided that the physical donations be kept 
for future symposiums. LVC and CPRS had each donated $200 toward the 
symposium as well. It was decided that we inform them of the cancellation of 



the event and give them the option of getting their money back or keeping it 
to use for future symposiums.  
 

New Business: 
• Jess Hoenich was introduced as the LLATA President for the start of the 2-

year cycle. Congratulations, Jess! We are excited for our future with you as 
our leader! 
 

• Samantha Knox was elected Secretary. A huge thank you to all of the 
members that volunteered for this position and to those who voted in the 
election.  

 
• The scholarship winners were announced at the meeting. There were 4 

applicants, 2 of which were awarded $650 prizes. Gabrielle Han from 
Manheim Central and Adam Bendinsky from Warwick High School were this 
year’s winners. Congratulations Gabrielle and Adam!  

 
• The future of the scholarship was discussed as well with the changes being 

made to the curriculum.  
 

• Cal Napolitano asked about school’s Athletic Training Student curriculum 
and what specific classes/skills each school required. He is looking to build 
his student program. If you have any suggestions, please feel free to reach out 
to Cal. The possibility was introduced about creating a general curriculum 
across the LL. Could this potentially help with the planning of the student 
symposium?? 

 
• Jess Hoenich brought a note from Quiqs regarding Proper Coverage for post 

season play because he was unable to attend the meeting. He stated that the 
District 3 is working actively to create a fee schedule model that focuses on 
proper coverage and it should be finalized by next fall. This model is a 
combination of 3 different fee schedule models and will be on a sliding scale 
with a 3-5 year re-evaluation period.  

 
• There has been an amendment proposed to Article 5, Executive Board. This 

will be voted on at the August Meeting. Thie amendment is as follows: 
 

o 5.2 EXECUTIVE BOARD VOTING PROCEDURE: The executive board 
(called the board made up of 5 members) must have a majority vote to 
pass or recommend changes to any kind to the membership for 
approval. All Board Members are expected to vote by yes/no only.  
 Proposed changes or new business shall be presented during 

Board Meetings 



 If Board Members are not present during the voting process, 
an email will be sent for a response from that member. 
Expected feedback is 2 business days.  

 Following approval by majority vote, membership must be 
informed and gain majority approval for change to be made 
(11.1) Changes shall not be effective until 30 days after the 
membership has been advised of the changes (11.2) . 

 Technical corrections to the bylaws may be made by an 
unanimous vote of the board, including vote of the President 
(11.2)  

 
Save the Dates for 2016-2017 Meetings!! Watch out for new locations!  

• Wednesday, August 3 at the PSU/CPRS Conference Time TBD 
• Monday, November 14 @ Manheim Townships HS 7pm 
• Monday, February 27 @ Millersville University Time TBD (potentially a 

morning meeting??) 
• May 17 @ Cocalico HS Time TBD 

 
 
 


